

LYNDHURST U.C.W.

December meeting took the form of a potluck dinner for the members and their brief meeting husbands.A followed with a welcome from our president, Marion Warren. Mary Townsend gave the devotional which began with the singing of "Christ Whose Glory Fills the Skies". Mary's theme was Advent and the showed, through she reading of several scripture passages, that Jesus' coming brought light the to world. The offering was taken and dedicated by Mary. The devotional closed with the singing of "Joy to the call World".Roll was answered by 13 members and the secretary's report read and approved. Velma Kelsey read the treasurer's report. A letter from Rideau Lakes Union Library Board was read, thanking us for the use of our hall and a thank you card from Marie Collins who enclosed a donation.

The officers for 1989 will

President: Ruth Galway Secretary: Betty Moorhead Treasurer: Velma Kelsey

Marion thanked members for their help during the past year. The meeting closed with the Mizpah Benediction afet which there was an exchange of Christmas gifts.

January 3,1989.

Our new President, Ruth Galway, her home to us. opened the meeting with prayer and wished everyone a Happy New Year.

Marion Warren was in charge of the Devotional and read a poem for New Year's. The topic of the Devotional was "Handful of Days". Hymn 350, "Faith In Thy Name O Lord I Go," was sung. Marion closed with prayer.

Offering was taken and dedicated by Gladys Major. Roll call was answered by 14 members.

Audrey Welch read a poem "Off Beat Customs Bring In the New Year". The minutes were read and approved and the treasurer's report given.

Galway purchased Ruth scotch pine Christmas tree for the church.

A Christmas card was read from our sponsoring A letter was received from Queen's asking us to help sponsor a theological student. It was moved by Iva Sweet and seconded by Ethel Tye that we send a donation.

It was moved by Audrey Welch and seconded by Hazel Gilfillen to send fees to Presbytery. It was moved by Vienna Kelsey

and seconded by Marie Collins to send a donation to the Bursary Fund.

Dues were paid for memberships and to the flower fund.

Hazel Gilfillen will be in charge of the flower fund for 1989. The Hall Committee members will be Audrey Welch and Marion Warren.

The meeting was adjourned followed by Benediction.

A delicious lunch was enjoyed members bringing

ST JOHN'S A.C.W.

The December meeting was held at Vera Sheridan's home in Delta, hosted by Carol Jacob. The meeting opened with the Lord's Prayer. Ruth Anna read the Scripture, Glover St. Luke 4:14-21. Mabel Standen Meditation from the read the Living Message; all members repeated the prayer.

Roll call was answered by 8 members. We were pleased to have Vera Sheridan as our visitor.

November minutes were read and approved. The collection was given. Treasurer's report was given.A donation was given to the Salvation Army.

The credence table is going to be dedicated in thanksgiving for Charles and Jean Roantree's 55th wedding anniversary at the dedication service on December 11.

The A.C.W. will purchase cut flowers for the altar in loving memory of Elmer Bryan for the Christmas service.

An election of officers followed: Honourary President: Jean Roantree

President: Suzanne Gatenby Vice President: Mabel Standen Treasurer: Denise Gordanier Devotions: Ruth Anna Glover Secretary: Carol Jacob

Card Sender: Carol Jacob A minute of silence was held in loving memory of Dora Langridge. The meeting closed with grace. All members extend a big thank you to Vera Sheridan for opening

St. John's A.C.W. extends a big thank you to the following stores for helping make our October Arts and Crafts a huge success: Seeley's Bay Texaco, Sweet's Red

White, Morton Store, Vicki's Variety, Paddle's Eggs, A&P in Gananoque Stores and Kingston, and Willard's Bakery in Delta. Also a big thank you to all our kitchen helpers.

RECREATIONAL COMMITTEE

Met on December 13, 1988. The meeting was chaired by Bruce Bryan with five members in attendance.

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

It was moved that money be donated to the Westport Arena Skating Club to cover skating for three children from the Township of Rear of Leeds abd Lansdowne.

It was moved that funds left in the Recreational Budget be divided equally between Seeley's Bay Park Kendrick's Park.

It was moved that money be allocated to the Winter Swim Program.

Bryan, thanked Bruce his committee for their support during the year and wished them well in the coming year. Meeting adjourned.

The recreational Committee met on January 12, 1989. The meeting was chaired by Bruce Bryan with six members present. The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

It was moved that Joan Tye be appointed as Chairman and Betty Sly as Secretary.

The 1989 budget will be prepared soon. Meeting adjourned, Next meeting February 27.

COURNEYA

359-5053

ROOFING

RR# 3, ELGIN, ONT.

ALL TYPES OF ROOFING: ASPHALT & CEDAR SHINGLES TAR & GRAVEL STEEL

EAVESTROUGH, METAL FLASHING REPAIRS TO BARN ROOFS

- * FREE ESTIMATES *
- * FIVE YEAR GUARANTEE * on NEW & RE-ROOFING
- ** Your BEST Combination of QUALITY & PRICE.

AUSTIN K. BERRY The Valley Auctioneer



HEART

Q Is high blood pressure dangerous?

A. Yes. When your blood pressure is too high, it places an increased strain on the heart as it pumps blood through the body. High blood pressure can result in an enlarged heart, congestive heart failure, hardening of the arteries, heart attack, stroke or kidney disease.

For more information on these or other facts, please contact your nearest office of the Heart and Stroke Foundation of Ontario.



JANE MONAGHAN, B.A., LL.B. Barrister and Bolicitor

P.O. BOX 190 ELGIN, ONTARIO K0G 1E0

TELEPHONE (613) 359-5108

DR. J ERIC CURTIS

is pleased to announce the opening of his new office for family practice in the Lyndhurst area.

LOCATION on Short Point Road, just west of Kendrick's Park

HOURS Monday and Thursday from 1.00 p.m. to 6.00 p.m.

LYNDHURST Phone 928-2116 Lansdowne Phone 659-2525

WORK WANTED

Painting, Wallpapering Repairs to Ceiling and Walls, Renovations, Stonework, Pointed, Cement, Brickwork and Chimneys Roof Repair

Shingling Chimney Sweeping Barn Painting FREE ESTIMATES **FULLY INSURED**

Ken Rasmussen

359-5950

6 p.m. to 8 a.m.